ATTACHMENT 1

The Community Development Department Director respectfully requests the Siskiyou County Board of Supervisors consideration and further direction regarding draft groundwater well application process guidelines.  The proposed draft guidelines have the purpose of address the imposed well permitting restrictions put in place by the Governor’s Executive Order, as well as acting as an informational/educational document to explain the County’s required consideration of the public trust doctrine. 
June 20, 2023, Staff presented comments received from public meetings conducted with the basin GSA’s. The Primary concern with the groups was the difficulty of obtaining hydrogeologists to provide the required analysis to facilitate well permitting.  Staff were further directed to conduct additional public meetings with each of the basin GSA’s to review draft guidelines and seek alternative solutions to meet required analysis for Governor’s order and public trust doctrine.
Staff have consulted with Dr. Foglia– Larry Walker and Associates to develop a permit decision making tool alternative. 
Dr. Foglia will be providing a presentation to the BOS November 14, 2023.


